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Academic Honor Pledge Resolution
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Academic Affairs Committee
The University of Cincinnati Faculty Senate resolves to

support the university wide use of an Honor Pledge at the discretion of the instructor such as “On my honor, I pledge that this work of mine does not violate the U.C. Student Code of Conduct rules on cheating and plagiarism,” and

support the Office of Judicial Affairs in providing information to academic units and individual faculty seeking guidance about methods of implementation and alternative forms of the Honor Pledge, and

endorse the addition of language promoting use of an Honor Pledge in the revised Student Code of Conduct, and

encourage faculty governance committees to officially endorse the adoption of an Honor Pledge in their respective colleges and academic departments. 

Rationale:  

An Academic Integrity Campaign Committee co-chaired by Daniel Cummins, U.C. Director of Judicial Affairs and Howard Tolley, Faculty Senate Academic Affairs Committee has recommended that campus governance bodies encourage university wide use of an honor pledge.  Student Senate unanimously adopted a resolution of support, and similar measures are on the agenda of the Graduate Student Assembly and the Dean’s Council.


The proposed honor pledge differs from the Honor Codes in the colleges of Law and Medicine which provide a single affirmation that is mandatory, call on students to report cheating they observe, and provide for enforcement by an Honors Council.


The recommended Honor Pledge, if adopted, would be an option for faculty to use at their discretion, could be varied based on individual or academic unit/disciplinary preference, and would be implemented in accord with current procedures by existing committees and individuals responsible for dealing with academic misconduct.  


An estimated 400 colleges and universities have some form of honor code.  Selected U.C. faculty already utilize an honor pledge such as “I have neither given nor received aid on this exam.”   The proposed wording of the recommended pledge makes it suitable for either exams or written assignments.


A Student Code of Conduct review committee preparing recommendations for consideration by the Board of Trustees supports new language endorsing the Honor Pledge and seeks approval in time for orientation of incoming students in Fall 2007. 


Reported cases of cheating and plagiarism by University of Cincinnati students increased from 12 in the 2003-2004 academic year to 124 in the 2004-2005 academic year.   The U.C. mission statement envisions “the highest quality learning environment, world renowned scholarship, and freedom of intellectual interchange.” Cultivating greater respect for academic integrity is central to that mission, and use of an Honor Pledge deserves university wide support.
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